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Better collaboration between ITU and Universities is very important. University staff can often be classed as ‘experts’ and they do not have the need to conform to the technological approach taken by their employing company. Hence they can provide unbiased input which can only serve to improve the ITU standards making process, and the standards themselves. It is quite probable that standards will emerge which are closer to what is best technically rather than what is ‘politically’ acceptable, given the mix of company representatives. 
The difficulty in increasing the participation by University staff is almost purely down to money. Most University Departments will not have a budget available to pay meeting fees, nor travel and hotel costs. I do not have an easy way around this difficulty, as I do not know the size of the ITU budget. In any case, I expect it is unlikely that ITU or its member companies could be persuaded to subsidise participation from Universities, but the initiative will probably fail unless some source of funding is found.
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